

Telephone (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 Fax (603) 673-8136

TOWN OF BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE SELECTBOARD

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street BROOKLINE, NH 03033-0360

Selectboard@brookline.nh.us

http://www.brookline.nh.us

Non-Public Minutes-1 Selectboard Monday, April 9, 2018

Selectboard members present: Brendan Denehy, Eddie Arnold, Tom Humphreys, Val Ogden and Ron Olsen along with Town Administrator Tad Putney.

Ambulance Director Hiring Process

Minutes submitted by Cheron Sturteyant

Tad said the Oral Board had a conference call following review of the resumes and informed him they are going to be doing four interviews on Thursday, April 12th and one interview on Monday, April 23rd. **Tad** said the Oral Board asked if the Selectboard had any questions they would like to be asked in the interviews. **Eddie** said he thinks the Selectboard should give the interview guide prepared by BAS to the Oral Board and they can decide what to use in the interviews. **Brendan** said he agrees. **Eddie** said he also thinks the BAS questions are good to have for the Selectboard's review. Eddie suggested the Oral Board give their insights with strengths and weaknesses of each candidate to the Selectboard. Val agreed to strengths and weaknesses but added, just the facts, no opinions. **Tad** said the Oral Board said we have a strong pool of candidates. Eddie said we should send some communication to the BAS thanking them for their input and letting them know that we sent along their questions. Val said she does not feel that is necessary; we just need to let the process bear out. **Eddie** said he has been told they are feeling alienated. **Ron** said if you're hearing that, it's not a bad idea to thank them. Tad will let Jan know that the interview guide has been passed along to the Oral Board and the Selectboard appreciates having it prepared.

Williams sublificed by	Sharon Sturtevan		
Brendan Denehy		Eddie Arnold	
Tom Humphreys		Valerie Ogden	
	Ron Olsen		